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STATE OF NEW MEXICO 

COUNTY OF LEA 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Hobbs Municipal Schools 

A regular meeting of the Board of Education of Hobbs Municipal 
Schools was held at the Administrative Office on Tuesday, January 
21,2025. 

Members Present 

Peggy Appleton, Board President 
Terry O'Brain, Board Vice-President 
Patricia D. Jones, Board Secretary 
Kerry Romine, Board Member 

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Appleton, at 6:00 p.m. 

Mrs. Jones, seconded by Mr. Romine, moved to approve the Agenda 
for the Regular Meeting of January 21, 2025, with the change of 
removing VIII -A, the Audit, until the February, 2025, Board Meeting. 
Motion carried with a 4-0 in favor. 

Mrs. Jones, seconded by Mr. Romine, moved to approve the minutes 
of the Regular Board Meeting of December 17, 2024. Motion carried 
with a 4-0 in favor. 

Steven Quickel - JPO - Lea County: Came to introduce himself. 
He has taken a position that has not been in place in about 1 O years. 
His position allows him to basically do the fieldwork: checks on all 
the kids, making sure they are complying with what they are 
supposed to do. He will be visiting the Secondary Schools regarding 
clients. He is available for questions and calls. 

Mrs. Appleton, seconded by Mrs. Jones made the following 
nominations: President - Terry O'Brain; Vice-President - Peggy 
Appleton; and Secretary -Patricia Jones. Motion carried with a 4-0 
in favor. 

President: Terry O'Brain 
Vice-President: Peggy Appleton 
Secretary: Patricia D. Jones 
Member: Joseph Calderon 
Member: Kerry Romine 

Mrs. Appleton, seconded by Mr. O'Brain, moved to approve 
extending the contract of the Superintendent through 2027-2028. 
Salary will be determined based on budget. Motion carried with a 4-0 
in favor. 

Ms. Rosier provided information to the Board regarding the 
Attendance Initiative Updates for the District. 

Mrs. Byrd provided the 80 Day Enrollment Report to the Board. 

Mrs. Byrd provided the 80 Day Attendance Report to the Board. 

Mr. Byrd presented the Human Resources Report. 




